Meegan Fitzharris MLA



Member for Yerrabi

Minister for Health Minister for Transport and City Services Minister for Higher Education, Training and Research

Mr Tom Duncan Clerk ACT Legislative Assembly London Circuit CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Mr Duncan

I refer to your letter of 14 February 2016 regarding petition No 2-17 lodged by Mrs Elizabeth Kikkert MLA regarding traffic control lights being placed at the intersection of Tillyard Drive and Ginninderra Drive.

The ACT Government knows how important it is to ensure we have a safe and effective roads system, and that is why we are continuing to invest in building better roads for Canberra. This investment is part of the ACT Government's plan to build an integrated transport network, focusing on roads, public transport and active travel – so we can better connect people to transport hubs, town centres and other communities.

Transport Canberra and City Services have commissioned a feasibility study and preliminary sketch plan for the intersection of Tillyard Drive and Ginninderra Drive. The study will investigate remediation options for improving traffic management, including the provision of signals at the intersection of Tillyard Drive and Ginninderra Drive. The study also investigates the impact and possible ancillary remediation works on the adjacent intersection of Tillyard Drive and Lhotsky Street. The outcomes of the feasibility study will be used to inform further work.

Thank you for raising this matter with me. I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Meegan Fitzharris MLA

Minister for Transport and City Services

27/3/2017

AUSTRALIAN CAPITAL TERRITORY LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

London Circuit, Canberra ACT 2601, Australia Phone +61 2 6205 0051 GPO Box 1020, Canberra ACT 2601, Australia Email fitzharris@act.gov.au





